LEPC Meeting Minutes

August 19, 2015
The August 19, 2015 meeting of the Forest County Local Emergency Planning Committee was called to order at 1:30 p.m. by Chairman Ken Aubol.
Present were:  George Stamper, Chuck Sekel, Teresa Erler, Jill Krueger, Ken Aubol, Mike Childers, Larry Sommer, Amy Gatton, Bill Anderson, and Paul Millan
Guests were:  Todd Propson – Argonne Fire and Randy Krull – Baycom, Inc.
Stamper made a motion to approve agenda, seconded by Millan. All aye, approved.

Stamper made a motion to approve the minutes with a change of Childers to seconding the election of officers motion – Sekel was listed in error of the last LEPC meeting, seconded by Gatton.  All aye, approved.

NEW BUSINESS:  

HazMat Grant:  Teresa is working on the closeout for this grant.  A computer was purchased for the emergency management office, five 1st aid kits for first responders in the County – still trying to figure out how to distribute those, traffic cones for the Highway Department and the required equipment purchases for the HazMat contract with Oneida County.  It is a 20% match grant and funding has been significantly reduced over the last couple years. 

Red Cross Representative:   The new Red Cross representative contacted Teresa this morning and reported that he was unfortunately going to be unavailable for the meeting.  

Update from Public Health:  Public Health gets their new objectives in July.  They will be working on medical surge, mass care, volume management and fatality management – which includes Family Assistance Centers.  Krueger

Family Assistance Center Roles:  Gatton passed out the portion of the plan that is the “assignment of responsibilities” for mass fatality incidents.  The medical examiner will be the lead for these incidents, but Public Health will work at the ME’s direction and be responsible for the FAC.  

Suggestions for Appointments:  We still have positions open for “Media” and “Hospital” 

OTHER BUSINESS

Visitors business:  Propson brought up his frustrations with Fire/EMS communications in the County.  This was brought to the full county board meeting on August 18th.  Teresa explained the currently layout of the local government towers, their locations and how each of those repeaters were obtained.  It is also important to note that Fire/EMS is a municipal service.  Forest County uses a shared frequency to “page” Fire/EMS responders.  This replaced the fire whistles and fire bars that were used prior to 911 services.  Several options were discussed and Baycom showed interest in providing services in Forest County, however, the county currently has an agreement with Northway Communications.  LEPC is only an advisory committee.  Additional information will be gathered and the Emergency Management/911 committee will need to address these concerns and how to proceed.  

The next LEPC committee meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, February 17, 2014 at 1:30 pm.

Krueger moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:00 p.m.  Childers seconded. Adjourned.
Submitted by Teresa Erler, Secretary
